PRINCE OF WALES Newsletter
PRIMARY SCHOOL 28™ September 2018

Enrichment: First Aid
About 100 children from Years 1 to é attend a First Aid Club every week. Year 5/6 have been learning CPR
this week and working on Preston, our adult CPR Dummy. They were all brilliant and acted very responsibly

working together.

Mrs Dunlea and Mrs Rees

Knitting

Turkish

PARENTS’ EVENING THURSDAY 1st NOVEMBER

3.45pm to 6.25pm




Our Value for this September is Thoughtfulness and Sensitivity. Brilliant Book of the week

was selected to share their

These pupils modelled the value this week: Emin Yuksekkaya 1K, Daniel Okpechi best piece of work in assembly.

1T, Ronnie Tootill 1Ti, Beau Dunston-Paterson 2A, Layla Farenden 2T, Raj Dajda Ravikumar
2Th, Havin Abaci 3F, Benett Bolda 3T, Meryem Uzun 4F, Riel Kensah 4G, Jesse Boyefio 4R,

Jiyan Erosy 5Ha, Anshika Takasa 5T, Annly Esprit 6B, Melina Heidari 6L, Cayla Stafford- Shane Skinner - 3T

Brown 6W, Anish Amutheesan 5H, Elyana Mungapen 3R

Attendance this week

1K 90.57% 2A 98.46% 3F98.62% 4F 91.03% 5H 95.86%
1T 92.22% 2T 92.44% 3R 97.59% 4G 98.46% 5Ha 97.86%
1Ti 98.46% 2Th 96.69% 3T 93.88% 4R 95.71% 5T 96.27%

Well done to 3F and 4G for best attendance this week.

Overall attendance since September: 95.21%

6B 95.17%
6L 98.21%
6W 94.07%




Ouwr Values for September are. ..

Thoughtfulness and Sensitivity

Listen  Excellence Attitude Respect Negotiate Enjoy Responsible ~ Support

Can you think of ways to demonstrate

these Values at school?

"We can look up to people who are doing something right and be friendly and kind.”
Joseph, 6B

"..in the playground and in school.” Ronnie, ITi
"Help others who have hurt themselves or are upset.” Elizabeth, 3R
"Thoughtfulness is about helping other people.” Demetri, 2A
"We can say kind words to each other.” Jaida, 3F
"Be kind to your friends and show them respect at all times.” Umut, 4G
"We can play with people who are lonely.” Kayden, 3F

"We need to think about other people’s feelings.” Kate, 5H

Learning Together, Growing Together




Parent Games sessions & Homework Initiative
OCEAN MATHS

Dear Parents,

Last year we launched a new maths homework initiative
called Ocean maths. We are pleased to say that we will
continue with Ocean Maths again this year.

Every 2 weeks your child’s maths homework will be an
exciting game to play.

This will be a pamphlet that will be sent home instead of
any other Maths homework. The activities are mainly game
based and will be explained in class before they are sent
home.

If your child was in Year 1, Year 2, Year 3, Year 4 and Year
5 last year they will have their packs at home. Only if your
child is new to our school will they be provided with a free
pack.

Year 1 will receive their new packs at the Ocean maths
parent session on the 11" October.

Maths Pack checklists:
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Please could you find your pack and check it is complete and ready to
use at home.

It has cost the school nearly £800 to provide everyone with a free pack.

We kindly ask that you replace any items yourselves so the children can
continue to have fun, game-based maths learning at home which is a
wonderful alternative to the normal worksheet.

Parent Sessions

This half-term every class from year 1-6 will have an Ocean Maths parent
session. Once again, you are invited to join your child for a special Maths
session in their classroom. This will be a chance to find out a little bit
about how we teach Maths and to take part alongside your child. Your
child will bring home an invitation, don’t forget to return the reply slip so
we can add extra chairs!

There are lots of games to play and help on hand; it won’t be like your
childhood memories of Maths lessons. We promise not to put you on the
spot and won’t ask you to chant your times tables!

We also ask that younger brothers or sisters do not attend so the
children and adults can focus on the games.

If you have any questions, please contact us via the school office.
Happy Calculating!

Miss Richie and Miss Maths
(The Maths Team)

Dates for your diary:

Year 1 Thursday 11" October, 8.45-9.30am
Year 2 Monday 24" September, 8.45-9.30am
Year 3 Thursday 4'" October, 8.45am-9.30am
Year 4 Friday 5" October, 8.45am-9.30am

Year 5 Wednesday 3™ October, 8.45am-9.30am

Year 6 to be confirmed




DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 2018/2019

Monday I** October-

Year 3 Bikeability

Monday 24 October

Year 3 Bikeabilitly

Thursday L™ October

Year 6 Assembly at 08 1+5

Monday 8™ October

Year 2 - London Philharmonic Orchestra.

Thursday 1™ October

Harvest Festival

Monday 22" _ Fri 26™ October

Half term

Monday 29" October

Inset day — School closed

Thursday I** November

Parents Evening 3.+5pm — 6.25pm

Tuesday 30" — 2" Nov

Year | Bikeability

Wednesday 7" November

Year | Cinema

Thursday 8™ Noverber

Year 5 Millfield Theatre

Friday ™" November

Year 5 & 6 Cinema

Wednesday ™ November

Year 3 & Lk Cinema

Thursday 22" November

Year 2 Cinema

Tuesday 1" Decernber

Royal Opera. House

Friday 2 I December

Finish at 1:30pm for Christmas

Monday 24" Dec — Fri L™ Jan 2019

Christmas Break

Monday 7" January

Return to school

Thursday 2L January

Inset day/ Parent review day

Monday 18" — Fri 22 February

Half term

Monday gh AprLL — Mondag 2 April

Easter Holidays

Monday 6" Mag

Bank Holiday

Monday 27" — Fri 3I* May

Half term

Friday 19" July

Finish at 1.30pm for the summer holidays

Monday 2 July

Inset day — School closed

Tuesday 23 July

Inset day — School closed




Nurturing Your
Child’s Resilience

Research indicates that being
resilient has enormous benefits;
not only does it increase emotional

well-being but it also enhances
educational and work success.
This workshop will explore
resilience and discuss

ways in which

we canall Thursday 18th
support

< October 2018
children
to become 9.00am — 10.30am

Gilss 1=+ FREE to families at
ETSP schools

The ETSP invite you to a ‘Nurturing Your Child’s Resilience” workshop delivered by
Ana da Cunha Lewin, Programme Director, Department of Psychological Sciences
at Birkbeck, University of London.

Venue: St Michael’s CE Primary School, Brigadier Hill, Enfield EN2 oNB

The presentation will last for about an hour with a further half hour for questions.
Ana is very approachable and incredibly knowledgeable and we highly recommend
this workshop. Places will be limited so book soon!

To confirm your place please contact St Michael’s School office:
T: 020 8363 2724 or E: admin(@st-michaels.enfield.sch.uk

Parking is available in surrounding residential roads.

B9 Birkbeck [N -\

working together, stronger together

b




DO IT FOR YOURSELF!

A supportive tutor group where you will build a
team to provide
a fun, safe atmosphere
in your own new STAY & PLAY group.

Previous participants are now running their own
groups. Many have also gone on to become more
active in their local community, have taken on
other training opportunities, and some are now in
paid employment.

12 short workshops will help you

+ find out more about how children learn while
they play,

+ form new friendships and support networks,

+ become active in your community,

+ gain experience, knowledge, skills, and
confidence,

+ complete NCFE accreditation,

+ build your CV for future study / job
opportunities,

Every participant will have the opportunity to
pursue additional FREE training in paediatric
first aid, advanced budgeting, food hygiene,
fundraising, & business planning.

FREE ACCREDITED
WORKSHOP PROGRAMME
Open to all mums, dads and carers of
pre-school children

PREPARE FOR A NEW QUALIFICATION
Get the knowledge and confidence
at these workshops!

(See inside leaflet)

START A NEW STAY & PLAY GROUP
To complete your training & receive accreditation
you will complete 10 hours of volunteering at your
awn ‘stay and play’group.

12 Workshops on Tuesday mornings from
9am - 12.30pm at
Honilands Primary School
Lovell Road, EN1 4RE

STARTING 6th November 2018

For more information
Contact
Mario Lopez Goicoechea at Honilands School
Phone no. 01992 701 012 ext. 2330

Mobile no. 07 507 926 564
or email Cigdem Hasan at Enfield Voluntary Action

c.hasan@enfieldva.org.uk

This learning programme has been devised by
Enfield Voluntary Action and is delivered in
partnership with Aspire2B.
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Nogeerne LOTTERY FUNDED

COFFEE
& CAKE

Meet your
tutor group

Week 2 | 20th November 2018
CHILD DEVELOPMENT THROUGH PLAY

Week 3 | 27th November 2018
BUILDING ATEAM

Week 4 | 4th December 2018
INFORMATION SESSION

Week 5 | 11th December 2018

BUDGETS & PLANNING
*A gift for every child*

Week 6 | 18th December 2018
SAFEGUARDING CHILDREN

What do previous participants say?

"Both teachers were very lovely. 'm so excited to
learn new skills to be a good parent and
practitioner”

“I've learnt so much on this course. I've enjoyed
every moment.."
“I have learned about health & safety, how to work

as a team, ... so much about abuse, neglect, how
kids should be brought up. Thank you so much.”

START
YOUR
OWN

STAY & PLAY
GROUP
in February
2019

* Pamper kit
* Small treats for you and your children

MUMS, DADS & CARERS
ARE

DOING IT FOR
THEMSELVES!

FREE ACCREDITED
WORKSHOP PROGRAMME

A unique opportunity to develop the
knowledge, skills, & confidence to start a
new STAY & PLAY group in February 2019 and
prepare for a new qualification.

Creche provided while you learn!

Week 7 | 8th January 2019
PROMOTING YOUR GROUP

Week 8 | 15th January 2019
WORKING WELL TOGETHER
*A gift for every child*

Week 9 | 22nd January 2019
DECISION - MAKING

& ORGANISATION SKILLS

Week 10 | 29th January 2019
COMMUNITY NETWORKS

Week 11 | 5th February 2019
MEET THE TEAM
at Honilands Primary School

WEEK 12 | 12th February 2019
YOU HAVE COMPLETED YOUR TRAINING!

Celebrate your achievement

with your tutor group & children.
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METROPOLITAN

POLICE

Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) Christmas Tree Project 2018

Metropolitan Police Service’s annual Poster Competition promotes the Commissioner’s Christmas Tree Project.

The Christmas Tree Project began with one tree outside New Scotland Yard in Westminster. This tree was decorated with
individual tags which gave information on how to buy a present for a child in care. These presents were then handed in
to Police Officers, who would distribute them to children.

In the last four years, this Project has taken place across London, with each of the 32 Boroughs putting up a tree with
tags on. The response from our people and public has been simply overwhelming. In 2017 the Project exceeded
expectations with 19,133 presents delivered to children across London. Many officers described this as some of the
most rewarding work they had done during their service, as the impact of uniformed police officers spending time with
children managed to bring some cheer.

To advertise this Project, every year we have a poster with a picture designed by a Primary School child. This year, every
Borough’s Senior Leadership Team will pick a winner, whose picture will be made into a poster and will be used
throughout the Project on your Borough. All Borough winners along with their families, will be invited to New Scotland
Yard to watch The Commissioner switch on the lights to the main Christmas Tree and also to the Metropolitan Police
Christmas Carol service at Westminster Abbey.

The Commissioner and the overall poster designed winner will switch on the Christmas Tree lights.

In order for Doris to receive all entries on time, the deadline for our school is Friday 5t October.

Please write clearly on the back first and last name, school, class and age.

Hand entries to the school office for the attention of Mr Bless.




Enfield Music Service g -”:

Making music make a difference

OPEN DAY

Saturday 29th September 2018, 9.15am-12.30pm
Houndsfield School, Houndsfield Road, N9 7RA

@8 N
Try an instrument

We will have a range of instruments available for children and
young people to try including:

*Violin ¢ Viola * Cello * Double bass * Recorder ¢ Flute
* Clarinet » Saxophone * Oboe * Bassoon * Brass instruments
* Guitar » Keyboard

Information and advice will be available on instrumental/vocal
lessons in schools and at other EMS venues. Parents and children
are welcome to come and try out a range of instruments under
the guidance of specialist instrumental tutors.

r )
Come and watch or take part in these
exciting activities:

+ Mini Music Makers (for Reception children), 9.30am-10am

« Music Club (forYear | & 2 pupils), | 1.30am-12.15pm

- Saturday Singers (for Years 3-6 pupils), [0.20am-| |.20am

» Music Theory classes, 10.45am and 12.05pm

« Keyboard Group, 9.15am-10.15am

- Steel Pans — 30 minute sessions starting at 9.30am, 10.|5am,
[ lam and | 1.45am

 Intermediate Ukulele Club — 9.25am-10.10am
Beginners Ukulele Club — | 1.45am-12.30pm

Telephone: 020 8807 8881
Email: info@enfieldmusicservice.org

[i Enfield Music Service
ENFIELD

www.enfield.gov.uk Council



